                 Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular

            Thursday November 12, 2015
The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written. Motion by Ritterbeck and seconded by Ackerman to change the next meeting to Tuesday the 24th at 7:00 pm because of Thanksgiving. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, Ackerman yes. Trustees held a moment of silence to remember Stan Koehlinger and they expressed their condolences to his family. Trustees agreed not to put the police protection levy on the March ballot. Trustees said the voters turned it down and we won’t put the levy back on the ballot. Dee Grossman, Tuscarawas County Director of the Convention Bureau, gave trustees an update of Fort Laurens and Zoar. She said Zoar will be receiving it Historical Landmark status very soon. Grossman proposed that the trustees consider collecting a lodging tax from Sleep Inn. Grossman estimated the tax would collect up to $20,000 annually. Grossman said the funds had to be used to promote the community. Shawn Lynch, Fire Chief, said even through the fire levy failed the funds are still needed to operate the department. The Board then discussed Township affairs in general and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.  

ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED:

______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman

John P. McClellan.                                       Matthew S. Ritterbeck 
______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee               

Mike Haueter                                                Don Ackerman   
